
Principal’s Report 

Family Fun Night 
What a great night! So many people came along to share the night with us.  
It was wonderful to see.  Thank you to all those who came along! And an 
especially big thank you to the P&C for organising the event.  A great team 
effort! 
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Upcoming Events Week 8 

Tues 10th December Year 6 Farewell Dinner @ Swansea RSL 

Wed 11th December LMPS Presentation Day Assembly Infants  9:00am 

 Primary 10:00am 



 
Stage 1 excursion 
Despite the smoke haze and the warmer day, 
the Stage 1 excursion to Caves Beach went 
ahead.  Luckily the air was a little clearer and 
fresher for the students.  They  explored the 
beach and the caves, and learned about beach 
safety.  I heard they even had some impromptu 
Christmas Carols sung to them by a group of 
carollers! Thank you to the Stage teachers and 
all the parents that went along to make it such a 
great day. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Smoke haze 
The smoke haze has been very thick and heavy this past few days, and as a result the air 
quality is very poor.  We have been keeping the students inside for play times to reduce the 
impact of the smoke on them. Let’s hope rain arrives soon to settle the fires and clear the air. 
 

Area D upgrade 
Next year, we will work to 
upgrade the K-2 play area - 
Area D.  It remains very dusty 
and uninviting.  I am working 
closely with the P&C to plan, 
design and fund some major 
works in this area for our K-2 
students. 
 
Congratulations to all students 
who achieved their Pencil 
Badge this year. 
 
Narelle Baldwin 
Principal 
 

Our super sunflower seedlings 

are growing strong! 

Our tallest seedling is double 

the height of last week 

at 20cm.  

Keep up the great work stu-

dents your sunflowers are lov-

ing all the care and attention. 



  

Lawn Bowls 

On Monday 2nd December, Kael, Zac, Daniel, Oliver and Jack represented LMPS 
in the  Lets Play Bowls Tournament at Munmorah United Bowling Club. Club officials 

reported that 'all of the Students that competed were 
exceptionally well behaved, conducted themselves in a 
lovely manner and good sportsmanship was on view at 
all times. You should both be very proud of them 
all'. Gwandalan PS finished as Winners with 
two exciting wins over the Munmorah 
Teams, Munmorah Team 1 defeated the Munmorah 
Team 2 to finish in 2nd Place. Munmorah Team 1 
received $100 and 
Munmorah Team 2 

received $50 prize money for the school for finishing 
2nd and 3rd. 

What a fantastic achievement, well done boys! 
 

Ms Weekes 

Deputy Principal 
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Second Hand Uniform Shop Open  

Monday 9th December 

8:30 - 9:00am 

Student School Banking 

Last Bank Next Week 

Year 5 Surf Fun Day 

Monday 16th December 

Year 6 Luna Park Excursion 

Monday 16th December 



 
                                        

  

 

 

 

 Canteen News Term 4 

Week 9 

 

Slushies          

   $2.00 

Hash Browns Breakfast Only   

   $1.00 

 

 

Lunch 1 & 2 

Caesar Salad Bowl         $4.00 

Chicken Caesar Salad Bowl      $5.00 

Salad Bowl           $4.00 

Add Ham ,Tuna, Chicken or Egg     $5.00 

 

Fruit Salad Bowl         $4.50 

 

$2:50 



 
 



 
 



 
 

 



 
 


